
 

 

                                                                 September 9, 2025 
                                                                 Township Meeting Room 
 
 
The Chairperson, Scott Allen, leading the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag, called the 
regular meeting of the West Cocalico Township Authority to order at 7:00 P.M. The 
following were in attendance: 
 
Authority:  Scott Allen, Byron Hurst, Arlan Hoover, James Moyer, and Dave Gingrich 
 
Others Present: Carolyn Hildebrand-Manager, Steve Strunk-Manager Associate, Kent 
Reich-Water Operator, Nick Reich-Asst. Water Operator, and Dan Becker-Becker 
Engineering. 
 
Public Comment: None 
 
Jim Moyer motioned to approve the minutes from the meeting held on August 12th, 
2025. Arlan Hoover seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
Dave Gingrich motioned to approve the list of checks for the period of 8/13/2025 to 
9/9/2025 from the Sewer Fund totaling $68,757.14. Jim Moyer seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. 
 
The Clean Water Inc. report for the month of July indicated the average daily flow was 
160,800 gallons per day.  
 
Byron Hurst made a motion for the execution and submission of the renewal application 
for the NPDES permit.  Dave Gingrich seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
Dan Becker stated the Authority will need to purchase phosphorus credits from the Lititz 
treatment plant after the credits are certified.  The certification can occur after 
September 30th, 2025. 
 
Dan Becker presented the Sewer Engineer’s Report:  
 
Joy Christian Fellowship: 
Becker is reviewing the revised sanitary sewer design that was submitted on August 
15th, 2025.            
 
1940 Texter Mountain Road Sewer Connection: 
The work has been completed. The joints need sealed and the line needs to be formally 
dedicated to the Authority.   
 
Rules/Regulations Update: 
Becker met with the Authority staff on September 8th, 2025 for final revisions of the 
document. The Authority staff has a few tasks to complete for the finalization of the 
Rules/Regulations document.  
 



 

 

 
Arlan Hoover motioned to approve the list of checks for the period of 8/13/2025 to 
9/9/2025 from the Water Fund totaling $54,138.36. Byron Hurst seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dan Becker commented concerning the water replacement project. The propagation 
study was completed. The vendor is recommending one collector on the Tower at Tank 
1 or two collectors in other locations. Becker is reaching out to the vendor for more 
information. 
 
Arlan Hoover motioned to purchase a line locator.  Byron Hurst seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. 
 
Kent Reich presented the Water System report for August 2025. 
 
Dan Becker presented the Water Engineer’s Report.  
 
There being no further business, Byron Hurst motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 
P.M. Jim Moyer seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
 
                                                           Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
                                                           Arlan Hoover, Secretary       


